
REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
 
LICENSING COMMITTEE – 6 FEBRUARY 2017 
 
LICENSING ACT 2003 – SUSPENSION OF A PREMISES LICENCE DUE TO NON 
PAYMENT OF ANNUAL FEE 
 
INDIGO ROOM LTD 
278 HIGH STREET WEST 
SUNDERLAND 
TYNE AND WEAR 
SR1 3DZ 
 
1.0 Purpose of the Report 
 
1.1 The purpose of this report is to request the Committee to consider suspending a 

premises licence for Indigo Room Ltd, situated at 278 High Street West, 
Sunderland. 

 
2.0 Description of Decision (Recommendation) 
 
2.1 The Committee are recommended to consider whether the above mentioned 

premises should have their premises licence suspended due to non-payment of an 
annual fee payment due on the 5 December 2016. 

 
3.0 Introduction/Background 
 
3.1 Section 55A of the Licensing Act 2003 states: - 
 

(1) A licensing authority must suspend a premises licence if the holder of the 
licence has failed to pay the authority an annual fee that has become due under 
section 55(2). 
 

(2) Subsection (1) does not apply if – 
 

(a) Either- 
(i) The holder’s failure to pay the fee at the time it became due was 

because of an administrative error (whether made by the holder, the 
authority or anyone else), or 

(ii) Before or at the time the fee became due, the holder notified the 
authority in writing that the holder disputed liability for, or the amount 
of, the fee, and 
 

(b) The grace period for payment of the fee has not expired (see subsection (8)).  
This renewal being 21 days before the day after the fee being due. 



4.0 Current Position 
 
4.1 On 10 January 2017 an Officer of the Council’s Finance Section informed the 

Licensing Section that the invoice for the annual fee payment due in relation to the 
premises licence issued for 278 High Street West, Sunderland had not been paid. 
Attached as appendix 1 is a copy of the invoice sent to Indigo Room Ltd.  Council 
records indicate that Indigo Room Ltd are the holders of the premises licence. 

 
4.2 Enquiries made with the Council’s Property Services Section have confirmed that 

the Council purchased this property on 30 November 2010.  Indigo Room Ltd 
obtained a lease on this property on 24 November 2011 and that they vacated the 
property on 24 March 2016.  

 
4.3 The premises are currently closed pending the further development of Keel Square. 

 
5.0  Reason for the Decision 
 
5.1 To comply with the requirements of the Licensing Act 2003.  
 
6.0 Alternative Options 
 
6.1 None submitted.   
 
7.0 Relevant Considerations/Consultation 
 
7.1 There are no other relevant considerations that require the Committee’s 

consideration. 
 

8.0 Glossary 
 
8.1 None 
 
9.0 List of Appendices 
 
9.1 Appendix 1 – Copy of Invoice dated 10 May 2016 
  
10.0 Background Papers 
 
10.1    None. 
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